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MAR 24 2003
SPECIAL ORDER
NO. 2023 - 137
SUBJECT : DESIGNATION OF NEW PERMANENT AND

ALTERNATE REPRESENTATIVES TO THE PHILIPPINE
BAMBOO INDUSTRY DEVELOPMENT COUNCIL

In the interest of service and in continuous support of the Department in
the bamboo industry, the following Officials are hereby designated as
permanent and alternate representatives to the council:

Permanent Representative to the : MARIA LOURDES G. FERRER
ExeCom and TWG Director, Ecosystems Research and
Development Bureau

Alternate Representative to the ARLEIGH J. ADORABLE
ExeCom and TWG Director, Forest Management Bureau in
concurrent capacity

They shall update the Council on the programs and activities of the
Department related to bamboo industry development. Should there be a
designation of new officials to the designated offices, they shall automatically
be the DENR'’s representative to the said PBIDC posts.

All necessary expenses to be incurred in carrying out their
representation and other related activities shall be charged against their
respective offices subject to existing accounting rules and regulations.

This order shall take effect immediately and supersedes all previous
orders related to the matter.




